
 
Dear Campers, Parents, and Caregivers, 
 
Summer is almost here and you know what that means….RANCH CAMP 2019! I just wanted to 
remind you of a few things, provide you with a list of things to bring, and also a map. This is very 
important information! 
 

Medical 
The following regulations are established by the Texas Department of Health and we MUST abide by 
them. 

 Prescription medications that come to camp must be dispensed out of their original 
containers. 

 If a camper takes an over the counter medication (OTC) (for example Claritin, Benadryl, Advil) 
on a regular schedule, we MUST have written doctor’s orders in order to dispense that 
medication to your camper. 

 We can only dispense according to the directions on the prescription container. If you are 
giving more or less than the amount prescribed, we MUST have a written prescription 
indicating the change from your camper’s doctor. 

 Please fill out the MAR sheet that is attached with this email. We cannot accept campers 
if enough medication has not been brought for the week of camp. If your camper is 
coming more than one week, you will need to fill out a MAR Sheet for each week they are 
attending. 

 

Drop-Off and Pick-Up 
 Drop-off is on Sunday afternoon at 5pm. We will not begin checking campers in until 5pm. 

Please allow up to 45 minutes for check-in. 

 Dinner will be served on Sunday to all campers. 

 Closing ceremonies is at 10am on Friday. We encourage all to attend, the campers love for 
you to meet their new friends and share their experience.  

 Additional fees will be charged and may jeopardize future admission for any campers picked 
up after 1pm. 

 

Camp Theme 
This year we have a different theme for each day. Please see your packing list to find what those 
themes are. I know your camper is anxious to know what team color they are on.   
 

Lost and Found 
Down Home Ranch will hold Lost and Found items for one month after camp. If items are not claimed 
at that time, they will be donated to a charity. Parents and/or campers are responsible for the shipping 
fee of Lost and Found items. 
 

See you this summer! 
 

Thomas and Ashley Oliver 

Ranch Camp Co-Directors 


